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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested 
in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The 
delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local 
economy.

Wentworth Point new high school
Project overview

A new high school is being developed to cater for the growing population in the Wentworth Point, Sydney Olympic Park and 
Concord West communities. The school will be located on a part of 7 Burroway Road, Wentworth Point. The completed high 
school will have flexible teaching and learning spaces for approximately 1,500 students as well as a multipurpose hall for 
sports and performance, outdoor spaces including landscaped recreation areas, games courts and canteen facilities. 

Progress update 

	■ Piling works have started on site to prepare the foundations of the buildings. 

	■ An information session was held Monday, 12 December to share an update on progress of construction. The information 
boards that were displayed can be viewed on our website: edu.nsw.link/WPNHS.

Following SSD approval and the appointment of the contractor, we can provide an update on the timeline for the new high 
school. It is expected that the new high school will be open for Year 7 in 2025. More information will be shared in the new year. 

Next steps

	■ Finish piling works, then crane delivery and starting to pour foundation concrete slab.

	■ Formal school naming process in consultation with the community in 2023.

	■ After the Transport for NSW modification to change the location of Ridge Road and allow for the playing fields is 
approved by City of Parramatta, we will submit a modification for Phase 2 of the high school to the State Significant 
Development. 
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Wentworth Point Public School upgrade – Stage 2
Project overview

A project to upgrade Wentworth Point Public School is in planning. The upgrade will include additional modern, fit for purpose 
permanent teaching spaces to meet growing enrolment demand in the area. It is also anticipated that the library will be 
reconfigured to better suit the needs of the school, with open space also maximised and improved.

Progress update 

	■ The business case has been submitted to NSW treasury for approval.

	■ A masterplan for the school upgrade was shared at a community information session on Monday, 12 December 2022. The 
information boards that were shared can be viewed on our website:  edu.nsw.link/WPPS.

Proposed master plan for Wentworth Point Public School upgrade – Stage 2
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Next steps

	■ Ongoing development of the design in consultation with representatives from the Department of Education , Wentworth 
Point Public School, architects, planners and design professionals. This also includes reviewing the layout and design of 
the current library.

	■  NSW Government approval for the business case.

* The master plan is indicative and subject to change 
during the next stages of design, as well as NSW 
Treasury and statutory planning approval
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